Summary of the July 1, 2015 Parish Council Meeting

Kelly reported on major maintenance projects including the planned repaving of the parking lot at St.
Philip Church and Hall. Kelly also reported that a new storage unit has been constructed at St. Philip
Parish Hall for the use of a local caterer who rents the facility.

The Council appreciates the effort of Janis Wilson and Doug Benson and the members of the Parish
Choirs to produce a very successful Gospel Sing-a-Long event on June 7. The event netted over $1500
to support parish liturgical services. Casino Night, will be held on August 1, 6 pm, St. Philip Parish
Hall and the Parish Picnic is scheduled for Sunday, October 4.

The Council received an update regarding the celebrations planned for the 500th Anniversary of the
Death of St. Teresa of Avila. Vespers, a lecture and reception will be held on October 14 at St. Teresa
Church and the Sunday Masses on the weekend of October 17/18 will celebrate the Feast of St. Teresa
of Avila.

The Council is discussing educational opportunities for Lent 2016 including a Parish Mission, Lenten
Soup Suppers and a Healing Service. Council members will be soliciting other suggestions from
parishioners.

The members of the St. Philip/St. Teresa Parish Council are Rod DeMartini (chair/secretary), Charles
Bone, Elaine Fink, Edna Irving, Jim Komarek, Lou McCann, Dolores Novello, Kelly McCool (ex.off.)
and Fr. Loren Allen (ex.off.).

Please talk with any Council member about your concerns or questions or call the parish office if you
would like to have a member of the Council contact you. All Council meetings are open.
Next Council Meeting:

Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 16, 2015
6-7:30 p.m., St. Philip Parish Hall



